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www.elcatholics.org  www.stjohnmsu.org  

St. Thomas Aquinas Parish & School 

955 Alton Road 

East Lansing, MI 48823 

Office Phone:    517.351.7215 

School Phone:   517.332.0813 

St. John Church & Student Center 

327 MAC Avenue 

East Lansing, MI 48823 

Office Phone: 517.337.9778 

ST. THOMAS AQUINAS 
Weekend Mass Times  

Saturday 4:30pm 
Sunday 9:00am & 11:00am 

 

Weekday Mass Times  
Monday - Friday 6:30am 

Wednesday and Friday at 9:00am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Saturday 3:00 - 4:00pm & following 

the 4:30pm Mass 

ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST 
Weekend Mass Times  
Sunday 8:00am, 10:00am 
Noon, 5:00pm & 7:00pm 

 

Weekday Mass Times  
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 12:15pm 

Tuesday and Thursday at 9:15pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

11:00am - Noon 
Tuesday and Thursday at 8:00pm 
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THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER                  April 15, 2018 

 
 

CǊΦ aŀǊƪΩǎ wŜƳŀǊƪǎ 
 

During the past year, both our 

Campus Ministry and Parish Adult 

Faith Formation have participated in 

an Alliance with Evangelical 

Catholic .  I learned of Evangelical 

Catholic through members of our parish leadership 

team and attended their training camp this last 

summer.  Even after 35 years of priesthood, the 

experience truly enriched my prayer life!  I was 
particularly impressed by how PRACTICAL their 

training was - eliminating the awkwardness that so 

often accompany the idea of evangelization.  
 

The Alliance has fostered small faith-sharing groups 

on campus, in the homes of parishioners, and in our 

churches through the training of small group leaders. 

We had 22 small group bible studies running this 

spring!  Partnering with Evangelical Catholic, we also 

sponsored several workshops on sharing our faith, 

discipleship, intercessory prayer, and more.     
 

Thursday we will be hosting an end-of-year òMission 

Nightó for the entire parish and campus ministry 

community focused on The MISSION of the Laity.   

Andre Lesperance and Mark Rose, nationally known 

speakers from the Evangelical Catholic staff will lead 

the event.  Students and Parishioners, we begin at 

7:00pm in the STA School Gym.  
 

All are invited and encouraged to attend this 

community faith-building event.  What an amazing 

way to end a truly blessed year!  I want to see our 

gym FULL of college students, parishioners, teens in 

youth ministry, married couples, singles, 

EVERYBODY!  

 
Next Saturday, April 21 at 7:30pm is the Choral 

Scholars Cabaret in the STA gym.  The concert 

will feature the MSU student singers of St. Thomas 

Aquinas.  A freewill offering will be taken that benefits 

the STA music ministry.  A reception will follow in  

Fr. Mac Hall.  See you there!   

 
It is with joy and gratitude that we offer our 

congratulations to Justice Elizabeth Clement on 

her investiture as the 113th Justice of the Michigan 

Supreme Court and the 11th women to sit on this 

bench.  Justice Clement is an STA alumna as well as a 

  

/ƻũŜŜ ϧ 5ƻƴǳǘǎ ŀǘ  
{ǘΦ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ 

 

Ϥ¢ƻŘŀȅϤ 
 

Join us in Fr. Mac Hall  
Following the 9:00am & 11:00am Masses  

current STA parent along with her husband, Tom.  I 

offered the prayer at Justice Clementõs Investiture 

Ceremony on March 28, 2018. 
 

Have a blessed week! 

 
P.S. This Sunday we welcome Dcn. Derik Peterman 

back to St. John!  Dcn. Derik was on MSU's varsity 

track team, served as a campus ministry intern, and 

attended many retreats and student activities before 

graduating in 2013.  He credits our Priesthood 

Discernment Group with helping him decide to attend 

Sacred Heart Major Seminary.  On Saturday, he was 

ordained as a transitional deacon for the Archdiocese 

of Detroit.  Our parish is faithful AND fruitful!  

Rosary Altar Society  
Annual Spring Luncheon 

 
All  ladies of the parish are invited 

to take time out for YOU on 
Wednesday, April 18 

 
10:00am:  Rosary in the Chapel at STA             

10:30am:  Coffee & sweet treats in Fr. Mac Hall 

11:00am:  Guest Speaker  -   Fr. Gary Koenigsknecht               

Noon:  Lunch (cost is $12) 
 

Refresh yourself at the annual Spring Luncheon!   
 
Reserve your spot by dropping off a check made 
out to the Rosary Altar Society at either the  
STA or SJSC church office.  Or, you can mail a 
check directly to the RAS treasurer:  Lorraine 
Melaragni, 2940 Footman Dr, E. Lansing, MI 48823.  
Phone:  517-333-6594.   
 
Payment deadline is Sunday, April 15.   
 

RELIGIOUS  GOODS  WILL  BE AVAILABLE .  Autumn 
Roads, a mobile Catholic Religious Goods company, 
owned by parishioners will be in the Baraga Room. 
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Join fellow parishioners to see Catholic speaker and 

author Matthew Kelly!  Go the EASY WAY on a 

bus trip departing from St. Thomas at 4:30pm.   
 

GET YOUR TICKET.  $60 includes transportation, 
parking, entrance to the event, swag bag, and a box 

meal.  Payment is due Monday, April 16.  Swag 

Bag includes a copy of one Matthew Kellyõs books, 

The Seven Pillars of Spirituality CD, journal and more! 
 

Call either office to reserve your seat or go online to 

elcatholics.org/event to register and pay by credit card.  

Financial assistance is available. 

Featuring   Andre Lesperance and Mark Rose from Evangelical Catholic 

!ǇǊƛƭ нмκнн ƛǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ 
²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ 

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ !ǇǇŜŀƭ 
 

One of the exceptional parts of belonging to St. 

Thomas/ St. John is the feeling that we are a part of 

something much larger than any one person.  Our 

Church connects us all ð as neighbors, as a 

community, as children of God, and followers of 

Christ.  It is heartening to see all the good work  

accomplished through our parishionersõ dedication 

of their gifts of time, talent, and treasure.  Next 

weekend, April 21/22, we are asked to respond to 

the Diocesan Services Appeal (DSA).  

 

òGo and Announce the Gospel of the Lordó is the theme 

of our 2018 Diocesan Services Appeal.  It reminds us 

that each of us is called to discipleship.  Supporting 

the DSA is one way to share our blessings and the 

Good News with the world.  Our parish goal of  

$213,831 can be reached if each one of us shares a 
portion of the many blessings God has bestowed 

upon us.  Please prayerfully consider how you or 

your family will respond to this call to carry on 

Christõs work in our community. 

¢ƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ ²ƛŘƻǿǎ !ǊŜ !ǘ Lǘ !ƎŀƛƴΗ 
 

Please join them for Lunch at Coral Gables on  

Thursday, April 19 at 12:30pm.  

 

If you would like to attend, please 

call the St. Thomas Parish Office by 

Wednesday, April 18 to make your 

reservation.  (517-351-7215) 
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Katie Diller -  kdiller@elcatholics.org  

Director of Campus Ministry 

              Joe Reis  -  jreis@elcatholics.org  

                                Campus Minister 

St. John Student Center - Home of  

The Catholic Spartans 
St. John  

 

Graduation Mass  
& Brunch 

 

10:00am -  
Friday, May 4 

!ǊŜ ȅƻǳ DǊŀŘǳŀǝƴƎ ƛƴ aŀȅΚ   
/ŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΗ 

 

   Catholic MSU graduates from all degree programs and 
their families are invited to join us for Mass and brunch to 

follow.  The brunch will conclude in time for you to 
participate in Friday afternoon graduation activities.   

Brunch is complimentary, but seating is limited and 
reservations are required.  

 

Contact Denise Zakerski at 517-337-9778 or 
sjsecretary@elcatholics.org by April 27 to RSVP .   

You can also RSVP online at stjohnmsu.org 

 

College  Men's Group   
The Grand Finale 

7:30pm - Monday, April 16 

Student Lounge, downstairs SJSC 
 

Theotokos  

Catholic  Women's  Group  
Treat Yo Self 

7:30pm - Monday, April 16 

Women's Lounge, Rm 13 downstairs SJSC 

     DǊŀŘ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ϧ  
    ¸ƻǳƴƎ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ DǊƻǳǇ 

 

Join us for: 

Mission of the Laity  
Note time & location change! 

 

 7:00pm, Thursday, April 19  
St. Thomas Aquinas Parish Gym  

  
To join our Facebook Group & email list, contact us 

at stjohnsgroupgmail.com. 

GS / YP RETREAT 
 

YÙėķäāÁΥ  ¢éÙ IÙÁėġ 
Ĉã ġéÙ DĈěĔÙû 

 

8:00am-3:00pm - Saturday, April 28, 2018  

St. Francis Retreat Center, DeWitt, MI  
 

All graduate students and parish young professionals 
aged 22-32 are invited to our Spring Retreat! 

 

The central mission of the Church is to proclaim  
the Good News!  Our speakers will discuss  

the Gospels and the beauty of their relevance in 
today's world.  We will connect our new 

understanding of the Kerygma, the heart of  
Christ's message, with Mass, Adoration, and 

confessions available, as led by Fr. Gary.  
 

Cost per person is $20.00.  Payment AND 
Registration is required - pay online or by kiosk  

with credit card, or in the office by cash or check. 
Register at stjohnmsu.org/gsyp 

 
Carpooling available - meet at 8:00am at St. John 
Student Center to depart for the retreat center.  

Final Youth Ministry Meetings  
 

 

Please join us Sunday, April 15, 22, and 29 for our 

final school year youth ministry meetings!  Stay tuned 

for information on our summer youth group that will 
start in May or June! 
 

¶ Morning Youth Group meets in the fireplace 

room 10:05 - 10:55am 

¶ Afternoon Youth Group  meets in Fr. Mac 

Hall 4:30 - 6:00pm 

wŜŘ /Ǌƻǎǎ  
.ƭƻƻŘ 5ǊƛǾŜ 

 

Friday, April 20    

Noon -5:45pm  
 

Downstairs at  

St. John Student Center 
 

Walk-in are welcome  
or  

call 1-800-REDCROSS  
for an appointment. 

http://stjohnmsu.org/gsyp
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OFFERTORY  
 

Actual Offertory through April 1, 2018       $2,033,194 
Budgeted Offertory through April 1, 2018   $2,060,811 
Deficit:          $ 27,617 

 

 Please Note:  The fiscal year began 7/1/2017. 
Offertory consists of cash and checks given at Mass, 
electronic giving from parishioners, and stock gifts. 

 
Christian Service - Matthew 25  

 

March 29 (Holy Thursday):  Split  
Catholic Relief Services who will receive 
$1,798 to assist refugees caught in Syrian civil war 
by providing basic survival needs.  
 
Bridges to Healing will receive $1,789 to 
provide health care for hundreds of sick, disabled, 
and chronically ill children living in orphanages in 
Mexico and Bolivia.  Donations are used for the 
services of nurses working inside the orphanages, 
and for medications, surgeries, and other health care 
expenses. 
 
March 30 (Good Friday):  The Popeõs 
collection for Christians in the Holy Land will 
receive $4,207.   
 
April 1(Easter):  Nyaka AIDS Orphans Project 
will receive $1,705  to support children in south-
western Uganda who are HIV/AIDS orphans by 
providing nutrition and shelter.  Also provides clean 
drinking water for the local community. 
 
April 15:  The Carter Center - For Guinea 
Worm Eradication.  Guinea worm is a parasitic 
infection caused by drinking water from 
contaminated sources.  The program seeks to 
eradicate guinea worm in four remaining African 
countries:  South Sudan, Mali, Chad, and Ethiopia. 
 
April 22:  Casa Hogar Juan Pablo II is a home 
for orphaned and abandoned children in Lima, Peru 
and supports international medical missions in the 
surrounding community.  The Casa strives to provide 
a loving, family atmosphere for orphaned and 
abandoned children.  It is a safe refuge for the children 
and, for many of them, it is their first real home. 
 

Thank you for your generosity!  

Autumn Roads , a mobile Catholic Religious 
Goods company, owned by parishioners, will be in 
Bishop Baraga room, open to everyone after the 
RAS Spring Luncheon, from 1:00-6:00pm, 
Wednesday, April 18.   First Communion, 
wedding gifts, books, and artisanal religious art will 
be available.  Cash and credit cards accepted.  

wh{!w¸ ![¢!w {h/L9¢¸ 
CƻǊ ²ƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ !ƭƭ !ƎŜǎ  
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CŀŎǳƭǘȅ κ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ .ƻƻƪ 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ DǊƻǳǇ 
 

At our next meeting, April 19, 5:30pm 
at St. John in the Library, we will 
finish discussing Between the Dark and 
the Daylight:  Embracing the 
Contradictions of Life  by 
Joan Chittister.   
 

Our May book will be Dorothy Day: 
The World Will Be Saved by Beauty; 
An Intimate Portrait of My 
Grandmother, by Kate Hennessy.  

Questions, please contact Al 
Weilbaecher at 517-351-5460 or al@elcatholics.org.   

 

All are welcome to participate!   

aŜƴΩǎ .ƻƻƪ DǊƻǳǇ 

The next gathering of the Menõs Book Group will be 
Monday, April 23, 7:30pm in the STA 
Conference room.   All men are welcome to join 
us!  For more information, contact Al Weilbaecher 
(517-351-5460 or al@elcatholics.org) or Bruce at 
bmaquire@fnba.com. 

Sunday, April 22nd  is 
World Day of Prayer for Vocations.  After the 
9:00am and 11:00am  Masses at St. Thomas 
Aquinas there will be an opportunity to take your 
child's picture with a Priest or Sister cutout. 
They will be in the back of the church by the choir 
chairs, so please see how your child would look as a 
Priest or Sister.  Then pray for vocations.  

aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΣ tǊƛŜǎǘƘƻƻŘΣ 
wŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ [ƛŦŜΣ  
{ƛƴƎƭŜ [ƛŦŜΥ   

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ¸ƻǳǊ ±ƻŎŀǝƻƴΚ 

5Lbb9wΚ {b!/Y{Κ {²99¢{Κ /!CC9Lb9Κ 
a{¦ 9ȄŀƳ CƻƻŘΥ  aƻƴΦ пκол - ²ŜŘΦ рκн  

 

Can you help us to provide 

food and hospitality for our 

studious and stressed Catholic 

Spartans at St. John Church & 

Student Center during 

exams?  If you can provide soup, snacks, or help 

cook a meal, please email Joe (jreis@elcatholics.org).   

mailto:al@elcatholics.org



